
 
 

   



 
 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  13th  JUNE  2021 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
Thomas, Katie & Carmel Johnston, Knox St. 

Aldona Vaitiekiene & Stanislovas Vaitiekus 

Brendan Hoban, Carton North 

Michael Dermot Waldron, Island 

Bridie Walshe, Patricia & Patrick McGuire & decd. Redford 

Winifred O’Brien, Upper Main St., & decd. of the O’Brien family 

Dom Murphy, Brackloon North 

James & Bridie Toolan, Devlis 

Michael, Bridie & Mick Lyons, Larry & Mrs. Murphy, Johnstown 

Patrick, Mary, Pado & Jarlath Moran, Tooraree 

Alacoque Fleming, Ballinrobe 

John & Kathleen Fleming & their granddaughter Brídann 

Thomas & Delia Fitzgerald & decd. Johnstown 

Patrick & Mary Philbin, John Joe, Patrick & Richard Philbin & Maureen Philbin Caulfield 

******************************** 

Sunday 10.00am. Month’s Mind: Bridget Daly, Clare Court 

   

  

 
 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily rosary at 9.00pm continue to be broadcast 

on parish radio 105.2FM and streamed on the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/

camera/st-patricks-church-ballyhaunis  The 10 o’clock Mass on Sunday is being broadcast 

on Mid West Radio on 13th & 20th June. 
 

LEAVING  CERT  STUDENTS:  We continue to remember our Leaving Cert students in 

our daily Masses. We have a candle lighting for you all for the duration of the exams. 

 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 

7.30pm. 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 1.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, 

for updates due to ongoing 

ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  14th  -  20th  JUNE  2021 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

14th - 20th June READERS MINISTERS  OF  THE  EUCHARIST 

Monday Martin Fitzmaurice Daniela Balbino Romao, Fionnuala Nolan 

Tuesday Willie Broderick Lorraine Waldron, Breege Halpin 

Wednesday Mary Donnelly Eileen Lynch, Marie Brennan 

Friday Christina Concannon Willie Broderick, Mary McGuire 

Saturday 7.30pm. Emer Gallagher Jacinta Flynn, Jenny Glynn 

Sunday 10.00am. Mary Finan Margie Gallagher, Kay Curley 

Sunday 12.00 Murt Hunt Wiktor Siemionkowski, Helena Byrne 

Recently Deceased 

We remember in our prayers 

Kathleen McBride, Annagh 

Kathleen Hurley, Clooncan, Ballinlough, mother of  

Stella Hughes, Hazelhill & Valerie Murray, Knock Road 

Brother Augustine Freeley, De La Salle Brothers, 

Portlaoise & formerly Gurteen 

Offertory Collection 

6th June 2021   

€1,515 

RE-OPENING  OF  OUR  CHURCH  FOR  MASSES:  
We ask that Mass-goers continue to observe the guidelines  

regarding physical distancing and hand sanitising in church.  

Please co-operate with the ushers and avoid confrontation. 

You are obliged to wear some form of face covering while in 

church - even if you have received the vaccine. 

Please use the lighters for lighting candles as the hand  

sanitiser is highly flammable. 
 

While the church building and ancillary buildings (toilets and 

sacristy) are sanitised before and after each Mass or ceremony, 

we want to stress that if you manifest any of the symptoms of 

Covid-19, if you have any underlying health issues, or feel that 

you might be endangering your health by entering a church 

building, then we encourage you to continue to join us on parish 

radio 105.2FM or on the parish webcam: 

www.ballyhaunisparish.ie/webcam 
 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES: Sincere thanks to all who are return-

ing their weekly contributions either by envelope or by direct 

debit.  Envelopes can be returned at any of the daily Masses or 

otherwise can be dropped in the letter box of the Parochial 

House.  If you wish to set up a direct debit, the account details 

are as follows:  Ballyhaunis Parish Church. BIC: ULSB IE 2D   

IBAN:  IE69 ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 
 

THANKS! Our sacristan Irene Nunes would like to extends her 

thanks to all for their expressions of sympathy on the recent 

death of her sister Rosana Costa. 
 

ST.  VINCENT  DE  PAUL - Ballyhaunis Conference  

ph:  086-2640969 

We have identified the following needs locally and would be 

grateful for assistance in this regard: 

A second-hand wardrobe and bedside lockers in good condition 

(collection can be arranged).  

Please Note:  The Conference offers help with Back to School 

and College expenses, (contact above phone number or write to 

SVP at Friary House) 
 

ACCORD  COUNSELLING  SERVICE  IN  CASTLEBAR 
The Accord Centre in Castlebar offers a safe, professional and 

confidential counselling process, facilitating couples and individu-

als to explore, reflect upon and resolve difficulties in their mar-

riage and relationship. Contact 094 9022214 for an appointment or 

further information. Email:  accordcastlebar@gmail.com 
 

LOUGH  DERG  2021:  Lough Derg regrets that it will not be 

possible in 2021 to reopen Station Island for the Traditional 

Three Day Pilgrimage or even for the autumn programme of Day 

Retreats. Lough Derg will again offer the opportunity to “Do 

Lough Derg from wherever you are” on 3rd – 5th July.  

The outdoor Pilgrimage on the Lough Shore Pilgrim Path will 

also be available as the summer goes on.  Further information 

from Lough Derg office 071 9861518 or www.loughderg.org 
 

GAA  FOR  ALL  CHILDREN:  Inclusive GAA session for 

children of varying abilities at Ballyhaunis GAA Club on Friday 

25th June, 5.30 - 6.30pm.  Organised by Mayo Sports Partner-

ship.  Register online at www.eventbrite.ie 
 

Online Course in Sports Inclusion & Disability Awareness 

Training - tickets are available on a link on www.eventbrite.ie 

 

At the General Audience on Wednesday, 9 June, 

with the faithful gathered in the Vatican’s Saint 

Damasus Courtyard, Pope Francis reflected on 

the need for perseverance in prayer.  

Dear Brothers and Sisters, Good morning!  

In this penultimate catechesis on prayer we are 

going to speak about perseverance in praying.  

It is an invitation, indeed, a command that comes 

to us from Sacred Scripture. The spiritual journey 

of the Russian Pilgrim begins when he comes across a phrase of 

Saint Paul in the First Letter to the Thessalonians: “Pray constant-

ly, always and for everything give thanks” (cf. 5:17-18). The 

Apostle’s words strike the man and he wonders how it is possible 

to pray without interruption, given that our lives are fragmented 

into so many different moments, which do not always make con-

centration possible. From this question he begins his search, which 

will lead him to discover what is called the prayer of the heart. It 

consists in repeating with faith: “Lord Jesus Christ, Son of God, 

have mercy on me, a sinner!”. “Lord Jesus Christ, Son of God, 

have mercy on me, a sinner!”. A simple prayer, but very beautiful. 

A prayer that, little by little, adapts itself to the rhythm of breath 

and extends throughout the day. Indeed, breath never stops, not 

even while we sleep; and prayer is the breath of life. How, then, is 

it possible to always preserve a state of prayer?  

The Catechism offers us beautiful quotations from the history of 

spirituality, which insist on the need for continuous prayer, that it 

may be the fulcrum of Christian existence. I will look at some of 

them. The monk Evagrius Ponticus states: “We have not been 

commanded to work, to keep watch and to fast continually” - no, 

this is not demanded - “but it has been laid down that we are to 

pray without ceasing” (CCC 2742). The heart in prayer. There is 

therefore an ardour in the Christian life, which must never fail.  

It is a little like that sacred fire that was kept in the ancient tem-

ples, that burned without interruption and that the priests had the 

task of keeping alive. So too must there be a sacred fire in us, 

which burns continuously and which nothing can extinguish. And 

it is not easy, but it must be so.  

Saint John Chrysostom, another pastor who was attentive to real 

life, preached: “Even while walking in public or strolling alone, or 

seated in your shop, while buying or selling, or even while cook-

ing” (CCC 2743). Little prayers: “Lord, have mercy on us”, “Lord, 

help me”. So, prayer is a kind of musical staff, where we arrange 

the melody of our lives. It is not in contrast with daily work; it 

does not contradict the many small obligations and appointments; 

if anything, it is the place where every action finds its meaning, 

it’s reason, and it’s peace. 
******************************************* 

C ONGRATULATIONS  WIKTOR! Wiktor Siemionkowski 

needs to introduction to the vast majority of the people of our 

parish.  Ever since he was a Mass server he has continued to give 

loyal commitment to the life of the parish in so many ways.  

He was a great support to our retired sacristan Frances and he  

continues to be a great support to Irene, our present sacristan.   

He is a young man of many talents, ranging from floral arrange-

ments to playing the organ.  He does so many things on his own 

initiative such as watering flowers and plants in and around the 

church.  He is also very kind to everyone, especially the elderly in 

the parish.  He does all of this without drawing attention to himself 

or seeking any reward. It was for this and many other reasons that 

he was deemed a very worthy recipient of the John Paul 2 Papal 

Cross Award which was presented to him by Trish Gallagher, the 

Diocesan Youth Director. 

http://www.loughderg.org/

